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Cumberland County ABC Board

November 13, 2017
Regular Meeting

Main Office, 1705 Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28304

PRESENT:
Wade Hardin, Chairman


Bob Lewis, Vice-Chairman

Frances Jackson, Board Member


Tammy Sinclair, Board Member


Ad Winters, Attorney


Commissioner Jeannette Council, Liaison


Cheryl Lewis


David Horne, General Manager


Rick Libero, Assistant Chief Law Enforcement


Debbie Disbrow, HR Director
ABSENT:
Kenneth Edge, Board Member

Mr. Hardin called the meeting of the Cumberland County Alcoholic Beverage Control Board to order at 6:00 PM.

Mr. Hardin welcomed Mrs. Jeannette Council and Mrs. Cheryl Lewis to the meeting.

Mr. Hardin asked were there any agenda adjustments.  Mr. Horne requested that Item 9-B, Spring Lake Sign, be added to the agenda.
Mr. Hardin asked were there any announcements.  Mrs. Council announced that Mr. Edge had knee replacement surgery today. 
Required Reading
Mr. Hardin read the required reading statutes GS 18B-201. The Board members did not have any conflicts of interest pertaining to the meeting.  

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of October 9, 2017 minutes.
MOTION: Ms. Jackson moved that the Board approve the October 9, 2017 as mailed. 
SECOND: Mr. Lewis
VOTE: Unanimous

Law Enforcement Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the October 2017 Law Enforcement Report in the package.
Mr. Libero said we had a safe month and had 90% solvability rate for thief. 
MOTION:  Mr. Lewis moved to approve the October 2017 Law Enforcement Report in the package
SECOND:  Ms. Sinclair
VOTE: Unanimous

General Manager’s Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the October 2017 General Manager’s reports.
Mr. Horne said the State was up 8.93% in September and we were up 7.88%. He said the October sales were down $42,428, Over-the-counter sales were down $106,451 and Mixed Beverage sales were up $59,023.  The year-to-date sales were up $440,340. 
Mr. Horne reviewed the Profit & Loss Statement for the first quarter ending September 2017 with the Board.  The total gross sales increased 6.11% or $487,768 over same time last year, the stores’ operating expenses decreased by $5,193, the income from operations increased by 13.18% or $128,132.  Total Profit Distributions was $866,053, County Profit - $628,754 and Required Bottle Taxes - $237,299.
Mr. Horne said there are three factors that contributed to sales being down in October 2017. The first factor is there is worldwide shortage of Hennessy.  The shortage is due to a major frost in 2017 that destroyed the grapes used to produce Hennessy, which is estimated to effect production until 2019.  China has rights to 75% of the Hennessy produced in France, which is a major impact to the product availability.  Cumberland ABC Board is the one of the biggest seller of Hennessy in the State.  So far the Hennessy customers have not opt to purchase the other available cognac in the stores.  Over the last week we sold over $26,000 in Hennessy and we do not have enough to get us through Thanksgiving.
The second factor effecting our sales is the Crown Royal discontinued making the salted caramel favor.  The Crown Royal customer were purchasing the regular favor and the salted caramel.  We were selling $50K a month of the salted caramel.  Crown Royal does not have any plans to start manufacturing the salted caramel, but with the high demand there may be a possibility those plans may change in the future. 
The third factor effecting our sales is the reduction of 300 cases of holiday products and we received the shipment a week later this year.  So far this November we are down $18,000.
In addition our sales will be effected by the closing of the Diamondz Gentlemen’s Club on Bragg Boulevard due to the killing of the owner.  The Diamondz Gentlemen’s Club bought over $231K last year and purchased and average of $20K per month. 
Mr. Horne said the City has approved the permit for the new store on Ramsey Street. Cam Stout started work on October 26, 2017.  It should take 60-days if there are no issues and we could open the store by January 15, 2018.

MOTION:  Mr. Lewis moved that the Board accept the October 2017 General Manager’s report. 
SECOND:  Ms. Jackson

VOTE:  Unanimous

Vehicle Tracking

Mr. Hardin said that the State has mandated that all government agencies put GPS tracking devices on their vehicles by January 2018.  Mr. Hardin said that the GPS trackers are a great audit tool and it has a real-time system with the capability of pulling up the vehicles’ log.  The GPS trackers are a peace of mind for the business.
Mr. Horne said we have about 14 vehicles including 5 for warehouse, 7 for law enforcement and 2 for administration.   Mr. Horne said Option 3 for the GPS tracking devices would cost the Board $3000 - $3,500 per year.  The company will train the employees prior to installing the GPS trackers.
Mr. Hardin asked for a motion to install GPS tracking devices to the Board’s vehicles and purchase Option 3. 
MOTION:  Ms. Sinclair moved to install GPS tracking devices to the Board’s vehicles and to purchase Option 3 for $3,000 to $3,500 per year for all vehicles. 
SECOND:  Ms. Jackson

VOTE:  Unanimous

Spring Lake Road Sign

Mr. Horne said the Spring Lake road sign has been in storage for over two years and it is estimated that it could cost from $7,000 to $8,000 for the repairs, electrical work, County permit, and installation.   He said a circular sign has been installed on the front of the store and there are illuminated signs on the sides of the building.  Mr. Horne said that we still need to seal and re-stripe the parking lot and add more lighting once the State finish laying the asphalt around the storm drains. 
Mr. Hardin recommended that the Board does not put the road sign back up at the Spring Lake store because due to lack of competition it is not necessary for business. 
MOTION:  Mr. Lewis made a motion to not re-install the road sign at Spring Lake. 
SECOND:  Ms. Jackson

VOTE:  Unanimous

Mr. Hardin asked for a motion to adjourn.

MOTION: Mr. Lewis moved to adjourn

SECOND: Ms. Sinclair

The meeting adjourned at 6:39 PM 

______________________________

Chairperson



